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To: McDonnell, Kevin; -- City Clerk
Subject: Proposed hotel at Petaluma Blvd South and B Street
Date: Monday, June 5, 2023 5:37:22 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Hello,

I am a resident of Petaluma, and am writing to object to the hotel planned
for this corner.   Not only is it totally out of scale for that area, but building
to the edges of that small lot is not at all in keeping with Petaluma’s
Historic District.  I shudder to imagine the traffic issues which will result in that area.

It seems to me that a much more aligned use of that lot is to build housing.
Even 4 stories of housing would be okay, and would result in far fewer
cars needing to park, etc.   I would ask that the City search for a developer
who could build housing there, in keeping with the Petaluma plan.

Thank you,

Karin Gjording




